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The vehicle depicted on the 

Club emblem is the Ziegler 

steam powered horseless 

carriage built at Allansford, near 

Warrnambool, around 1900. 
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Club Office Bearers for 2018/2019 
Position Name(s)   

President Ian Chislett   

Vice President Ken Perrett   

Secretary Natalie Serra   

Assistant Secretary Ian Rees   

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan -  Phone After Hours Only   

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn   

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Natalie 
Serra, Brendan O’Meara, Ray Farley. 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)   

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett   

Club Captains Max Dumesny 
Jos Beks 

  

Mid Week Captain Ray Farley   

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com)   

Membership Officer John Welch   

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 

  

Librarian Roy Begelhole   

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Syd Sharpe, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin Boyle, Adam Edge, G 
McCleod 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Natalie Serra 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
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President’s Report  

 

 

G’Day All, 

November is here again & and at the time of writing this report, there is only 41 days till Christmas!!(Oh Joy, 
Oh Joy)  

October was a very busy month for club outings. Firstly was the Cobden Fair which saw a good roll up of 
Members & their cars.  Cobden had 3 venues open, The Miniature Railway, The Fair Grounds & the 
Restoration Ground, so people could wander between all of them. 

WELL DONE COBDEN!! 

Secondly was the Warrnambool Show Display, & at short notice an excellent turn out of members were 
present. 16 cars, 2 cars & caravans & 2 trucks rolled up at 8.30am & almost caused the parking officer (me) 
to have a heart attack…. A comment was asked, “Did you ever work in a sardine canning factory?” HaHaHa 

Sadly member & committee member, Max Baudinette passed away & his funeral was held on the 1st 
November. 9 members with their cars formed a guard of honour, also many other members present.  Thanks 
to all that turned out in respect for Max. 

Christmas Lunch tickets are still available, BUT, NUMBERS MUST BE IN BEFORE MONDAY 26TH 
NOVEMBER!! Contact Natalie before then for a Seat/Table. 

Raffle Tickets are still on sale, see Karen Carter at General Meeting 30th November or purchase at Xmas 
Luncheon. 

DON’T FORGET THE PORT FAIRY “MOYNEYANA” NEW YEARS EVE PARADE.  ALL WELCOME 

Lake Pertobe Show is progressing well, but volunteers are needed…. 

Contact Natalie or myself if you can help out here!!!! 

Progress at the new clubrooms has slowed up a bit this month, because many of the volunteers are farmers 
& harvest season is in full swing. (Make Hay while the sun shines) but the light at the end of the tunnel is 
very bright!!!! 

As this will be the last Newsletter for 2018, I would like to wish all Members & Families a Safe & Merry 
Christmas & also a Happy & very Cheerful (hic) New Year!!! 

May you all have four good seasons in 2019. 

To all those not feeling well, a quick recovery to you. 

Until 2019, 

Safe & Happy Motoring to all. 

Regards  “Chisel” 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 

 

 

 

 

  

Themar Heights 

On behalf of the residents of Themar Heights, I would like to extend a huge thank to the Vintage Car Club for 
organizing a Vintage Car Drive on Thursday 20th September. The weather was kind to us and the residents 
were thrilled with the drive to Childers Cove. Afternoon tea was served at Themar Height, highlighted by a 
visit from Glenn and Cathy’s coffee van. Thank you to Ken, Ben, Barry and Merrin for taking time to share their 
vehicles and to engage with the residents, all adding to the experience.  

I would like to personally thank Ken for making the organizing of these events so effortless.  

Kind Regards - Carolyn Morton, CSS Coordinator, Wellways Australia 
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Event Calendar: Oct 2018 to January 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point  

November 2018 

Thu 22nd  Lyndoch Run 1:30 pm Cars needed. Contact Ken Perrett   

 Geelong Revival trip cancelled-due to insufficient numbers  

Sun 25th  
Hamilton Ansett Aviation Museum 
21 Ballarat Road Hamilton. 
Admittance  $5.00 

1 pm 
Depart from the Kirkstall Hotel 
Afternoon tea at “Burnbrae” Penshurst, 
$10.00 per head. 

 

Fri 30th General Meeting 7.30 pm 
Dennington Bowls Club 
Final Food Share Donations 

 

December 2018 

Sun 2nd Christmas Lunch High Noon 
Allansford Hall 
You must advise Natalie by 22nd Nov if 
attending 

 

Mon 31st 
New Year’s Eve at Port Fairy -
Moyneyana Parade 

 Port Fairy  

January 2019 

Sun 13th  Lake Pertobe Display  Theme  “Cars from 50’s to 60’s era”  

Sat 26th  Australia Day Breakfast 8:30 am Allansford Club Rooms  

Sat 26th 
General Meeting  

(note change of date) 
9:30 am Allansford Club Rooms  

February 2019 

Wed 13th Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Fri 23rd General Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  
 
Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December at the Dennington Bowls Club. Meetings start 7.30 
pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Christmas Raffle 

Still Needed  
Donation of non-perishable goods suitable for a hamper. 

A basket for hamper goods will be at next meeting  

Those members that have very kindly donated prizes or approached businesses that are 
donating prizes please have them at the November meeting so they can be wrapped & tagged  

Please return raffle books to: 

Karen Carter 848 Koroit Rd Woolsthorpe 3276  

Email—morris8@westvic.com.au 

Phone—0458692270  

If you can’t make it to meeting I will come & collect goods from you  

Raffle books still available at next meeting  

Please donate this could be a good money raiser for the club. 

Will be drawn at Christmas party 2/12/18 



Page | 5 

HUMOUR 

Vintage Car Advertisements 

If it says What it really Means 

Rare model……………..……………. 

Older restoration………………….. 

Needs engine work……………….. 

Uses no oil……………..…………….. 

No rust……………..………………….. 

Rough……………..……………………. 

One owner……………..…………….. 

No time to complete…………….. 

Needs interior……………..……….. 

Rebuilt engine……………..……….. 

May run……………..…………………. 

Low mileage………………………….. 

Many new parts……………………. 

29 coats hand rubbed…………… 

Clean……………..…………………….. 

Best offer……………..………………. 

Always driven slowly…………….. 

Prize winner……………..…………… 

Stored 25 years…………………….. 

Real show stopper………………… 

Easy restoration……………………. 

Ready to show………………………. 

Top good……………..……………….. 

Good investment………………….. 

Nobody liked them when new either 

Can’t tell its restored 

It’s been frozen for 30 years 

Just throws it out 

Body and fenders missing 

It’s too bad to lie about 

Never been able to sell 

Can’t find parts anywhere 

Seats are gone 

Has new spark plugs 

But it never has 

Third time round the dial 

Keeps breaking down 

Needed that much to cover rust 

It sat out in the rain yesterday 

About what I expect to get 

Won’t go any faster 

Hard luck trophy 3 times in a row 

Under a tree 

Orange with purple fenders 

Parts will come off in your hand 

Just washed it 

Only leaks when it rains 

Can’t depreciate any more 

 

October Monthly Club Run to the Cobden Spring Festival 

On Sunday 21st October, our Monthly Car Run Captains, Jos and Max organised a car run to join in the motor show as 
part of the 23rd Cobden Spring Festival, held at the Cobden Pioneer Dairy Park. This festival is a two day event and 
hosts a range of family friendly events such as the miniature railway, gum boot toss contest, pet parade, market 
stalls, and colour blast activity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Page | 6 

A number of club members met at the Allansford club house before heading off to Cobden and then were joined by 
other members at the Festival. In total approximately 25 members with a range of various cars attended the day. 
The weather was generally kind to us for the day with a few showers as we travelled down to Cobden. 

The Cobden Pioneer Dairy Park was interesting to visit with a range of many displays of working steam engines, 
horse-drawn carriages dating back to the 1870s, farm milking equipment, restored tractors, mowers, old herd testing 
equipment and other agricultural relics located across 8 buildings. 

It was great to see a father (Damian) and son (Matt) club members join the fun. Also, in Max’s car there were three 
generations of club members including his son, Adam and grandson, Lawson. 

Several of the older members and the youngest member, Lawson Dumesny enjoyed a ride on the model trains. 
There were 6 trains operating on the day. The total train track is approximately 1.8 km and includes an underpass, an 
overpass, trestle bridge, two tunnels and two stations. The track travels around lovely gardens and a lake – worth 
the $2.50 per trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After participating at the Spring Festival, the members visited the South Western District Restoration Group which 
was open with a range of displays i.e. cars, working blacksmith, undertakers, working steam engines etc. The 
members’ sheds ranged in size from small to large ones.  

One particular shed called the Cistern Chapel housed a range of old to modern toilet cisterns, bathroom taps, u-
bends, and toilet seats. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The club was required, at its own expense, to install water tanks for firefighting purposes before further shed 
development would be permitted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Page | 7 

The afternoon was completed with a lovely plate of freshly made scones with jam and cream, and a cup of tea in 
their on-site club rooms – very enjoyable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a special thank you, the organisers of the Spring Festival provided each car owner who participated in the motor 
show with a gift pack of Bonlac’s products. The club members who attended this monthly club run thoroughly 
enjoyed their outing. 

Frances Beks 

Midweek Club Run to the Proudfoot’s Boathouse 
On Thursday 8th November about 20 midweek regulars and a dozen cars 
travelled the testing distance from KFC to Proudfoot’s boathouse 
without any breakdowns or failures to proceed (even though a couple 
of cars with prior history of poor behaviour were present). Although the 
weather was indifferent by the end of coffee and cake the sun was out 
although the wind was cool. This concludes this year’s midweek outings 
and we look forward to more in 2019. A special thanks to our midweek 
captain and organiser Ray Farley. 
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Warrnambool Show October 2018 

 

  

Ian Chislett enjoying an original 

Fosters larger 

Tom Smith’s Blitz & Ray Farley’s Graham 

Sitting behind the display banner 
John Welsh’ Monaro and 

Damien Lane’s ford 

Neville Grey & Rick Frewin relaxing 

enjoying the day 

Warrnambool Show 

Saturday 27/10/18 

WDHV had a great 

display of cars with 18 

cars & about 30 

members. Weather was 

fairly windy but the rain 

stayed away. Everyone 

enjoyed the day 

Ian Chislett’s Corvette & Ray Smiths’ triumph 

Ray Farley & Ted Drake 
having a chat  

 

Kenneth Crosbie’s Rover 

with tear drop camper Doug Byron’s Oakland  

and  Rob O’Donohue’s Vauxhall 

 

Peter Carter & Rob O’Donohue 

enjoying morning tea 

Kelvin Boyle’s early model 50’s Bedford  
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Minutes of General Meeting – 26th October 2018 
Dennington Bowls Club 

Meeting Opened 7.45 pm  

Present : 61 members  

Apologies: J Brittain, B Poynton, G Houston, I Rees, K & R Boyle, P Smith, R Smith, R Grey, J & J Hinkley, L Bond        
Accepted on Motion Bev Conn/ Herb Hinkley 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: As printed in Newsletter, be accepted. Moved K Perrett/D Byron Cd 

Correspondence Out : Letter to James Tait expressing interest in the Club having further discussions on a suitable 
arrangement whereby the Club would be custodians of all the A Model Ford vehicles and parts in the Brodie Bros 
estate.   Moved Josh Beks/ Brian Carey Cd. 

Correspendence In : Nil 

Reports : 

• Treasurers report as tabled be accepted and payments approved. Moved Damian Lane/Karen Carter Cd 

• Club Captain - Successful run to Cobden, 20 people/12 cars. Insufficient interest in Geelong Revival to 
book a bus 

• Midweek Captain- Last run for year.8 Nov to Proudfoot’s. Leave from KFC 

• Nursing home runs -Scheduled Lyndoch run postponed till 22 Nov. Last for year 

• Engine Committee-Promotion of museum initiated by Cheeseworld. In Restored cars and ‘On the Road’ 
magazine 

• Federation - John & wife attended last meeting. $2,000 raised at Marong Picnic. Dates set for next year. 
Police have been checking Logbooks. 97,000 club Permits issued by VicRoads. 

• Clubrooms Project - 3,500 volunteer hours worked by members. Stage 1 of Car park area filled with 
gravel. Delayed progress due to both truck and grader getting bogged. Internal plumbing and electrical 
work almost complete, thanks to Ian Wilson & Keith Toohey. 
Insulation to walls and ceiling on track. Plaster up in kitchen and well 
advanced in toilets. 

First time members at Meeting - Leonie Dyson (1977 Mini), Sandra Wooster 
(Torana). President Ian welcomed to Club and both spoke of their interest. 

General Business 

•  Ken Perrett advised of vehicles for sale by Noorat collector (to be 
advertised)  

• Herb Hinkley celebrated his 80th birthday 

• Karen Carter advised that prizes are needed for the  raffle at our 
Christmas Party (Sunday 2nd December). Bring to November meeting. 
Also, raffle tickets are available @$20/book. Names for Christmas 
Party required, no later than 22 November. Ring Natalie 0412 184 
115 (after 11am) 

• 12 cars and 2 trucks will exhibit at the W’bool Show. Club Banner is up. 

• Our thoughts are with Max Baudinettes family.  

• Safety check at Ken Perrett’s. See newsletter for details 

• Lake Pertobe theme adopted - ‘Cars from the 50’s & 60’s era’. Surplus proceeds to be shared between 
FoodShare and Moyne Health Services. Moved Miriam Welton/Josh Beks Cd. More stationary engines 
needed this year, also offer of a truck needed to cart gates and equipment for the set-up. All vehicles to 
arrive no later than 9.30am and set up for display by 10am. Request for ‘bonnets up’, to show engines. Risk 
Management Form to be filled out. 

• Cars required for Remembrance Day at Dennington School on 11 November. 

• Volunteers and assistance need to help Harry Droste with a 2-day clearing sale of surplus building materials 
from his Kitchen Joinery business (Fri 30 Nov & Sat. 1 Dec). Contact Murray if you can assist on either day, 
or prior to, with the set-up. 

Meeting Closed at 8.45 followed by supper & a chat.  

Leonie Dyson, Pres. Chisel, Sandra Wooster 
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Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

Held at the Clubrooms November 14th 2017. 7.30pm 

Apologies: P Carter, B O’Meara, J Welch 

Present: N Serra, I Chislett, G Conn, M Murfett, G Houston, A Cuolohan, K Perrett, T Drake, K Perrett. 

Moved  T Drake/ G Houston  

 Minutes as listed in the newsletter be accepted.  Moved K Perrett / G Conn (c) 

Correspondence: In/Out: As read be accepted Moved R Farley/ G Houston (c) Business Arising Nil 

Reports: 

• Treasures Report: Balance of accounts as read and accounts for payment be accepted. Moved A Cuolohan/G Houston (c) 

• Moved N Serra/ G Houston “The account for H Droste be approved for payment when it is presented to the President” 
(c) 

• Engine committee: A recent write up on the Cheeseworld museum was shown to the committee. Australian caravan 
club coming to Warrnambool next year. Expecting around 1500 people 

• Club Runs; Run to Hamilton Ansett museum on Sunday Nov 25th, back to the Burnbrae homestead for afternoon tea. 
Leave Kirkstall hotel about 1pm 

• Mid-week coffee run had its last outing to Proudfoots. 21 members had a great chat over a cuppa. These runs will be 
resuming in February 

• Social captain reported a run for Lyndoch next week. 30 clients expected. 

• Club project subcommittee: Some progress with the plastering in the extension. The car parking area has been finished. A 
list of remaining jobs will be compiled, and more member help sought to finish off some of the works. In order to get our 
certificate of occupancy we need to complete some big jobs. PLEASE if you haven’t helped out yet, give us a couple of 
hours so we can get into our new Clubrooms. The Clubrooms will be open after our Christmas lunch. 

General Business  

• The Club offered its deepest sympathy to the family and friends of Max Baudinette. He was a generous, active member of 
our Club and will be missed. 

• Troy Kelly will again be approached to be a guest speaker for some time early next year. 

• It has come to the committees’ notice that a couple of Club members have permits renewed without the required Club 
signature. While this is an error on Vic roads part, Club members should all be aware of the correct procedure for 
applying or renewing a Club Permit. A member of a Melbourne club was recently fined $1128.00 for not filling their log 
book in correctly. 

• The Club will write to Vic Roads to make them aware of the issues with the Warrnambool office. 

• Lake Pertobe display day next year will be on Sunday January 13th. Please put your hand up for a role on the day. Team 
leaders have reported plans are well underway. BBQ, gates, rosters etc all sorted. Will need to finalise a couple of jobs 
closer to the day. The theme for this year is “50’s and 60’s”. If you can help out on the gate please let Miriam know, or the 
BBQ let Natalie know. We will be inviting some of the other local Clubs to display their vehicles. Exhibitors will be able to 
choose to display their vehicle in a roped off area if required. The themed vehicle section will be in the centre of the area.  

• Moved Murray Murfett “That the committee accept the amended motion from the general meeting, that the donation 
from the gate taking at Lake Pertobe, be shared between Food Share and Moyne Health.”/ A Cuolohan (c) 

• The raffle tickets are trickling back in. Thank you to any member who has returned their books. Please remember to bring 
them along to the meeting. Donations of goods for the raffle are still being collected by Karen. 

• 5 cars attended the Dennington Day Out. 

• Thank you to Ted Drake for displaying his motor car at the Remembrance Day service. 

• The safety check day at Ken Peretts had 10 vehicles. Please keep an eye out in the diary dates for the next safety check 
day. 

• Our January general meeting will be held on Australia day after the breakfast. We will hold our breakfast at the new 
Clubrooms in Allansford and that the general meeting will take place at this gathering.” M Murfett.  Breaky will be from 
8.30 onwards with the meeting to start at 9.30am. 

• Our last lot of batteries has been sold. Another $711.00 has been raised. 

• Vic roads have been notified of the changes to the permit signatures.   Permits can be signed at Club meetings and 
sanctioned events by Natalie, Ken Perrett, Max Dumesny, Jason Hinkley, Jacob Hinkley, Ian Chislett and Rob Donohue. 

• New Year’s Eve in Port Fairy street parade. Meet as usual near the stadium about 7.30. 

• A letter has been sent to the administrator of the Brody estate. 

• Haryy Droste is having a massive clearing sale on Friday Nov 30th and Saturday Dec 1st in the old south west tools shed in 
Rooneys rd. Plenty of building surplus supplies. Ideal for the home renovator.  
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• A working bee will be held in the next couple of weeks on site at the new clubrooms to install the kitchen cupboards, 
paint the extension and couple of other jobs.  

• New member application from Paul Sheen (c) 

Meeting closed 9.00pm 

 

Federation Report 

The final Federation Delegates Meeting for the year was held on Saturday 13th of October by the Baw Baw Old 
Engine and Auto Club at Darnum. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Federation Picnics were reported on, to note the Marong Picnic, $2,000 was donated to “Buy a Bale”, this money 
was raised from the gate takings. Non-Federation Club Member vehicles were charged $20. The Bendigo to 
Castlemaine run was held again on the Saturday starting from the Bendigo Club Rooms who put on a breakfast for 
the participants, 65 vehicles were on display at Castlemaine. Thanks, was given to the South West Drivers Club and 
Clubs that came from outside the area. Next year, the Marong Picnic will be held on the 25th of August. 

The dates for the other Picnics next year are as follows: Mortlake – Sunday March 24. 

• Wunghnu – March 30 and 31, this will be the starting point for the Golden Oldies Rally.  

• Scoresby Picnic – March 30 and 31. 

• Kerang Picnic – 19th May: First time for this event with Federation sponsorship and the day after the 
delegates meeting in Kerang. This annual event will be shared by Kerang, Echuca, Deniliquin and Swan Hill. 

Club Permit Scheme – John Lewis from VicRoads is still assessing the question sheet review from March. Police are 
actively checking log book details and now have CPS vehicle information available in their Patrol Cars. CPS number 
plates are winding their way past the 97,000 mark which will see the plates run out of numbers soon. A change will 
take place with the “H” moved to between the second last and the last number, e.g. 4356H7. Electronic Log Books 
were briefly spoken about, same as Truck log books. 

Bendigo Swap meet is coming fast, Club Corner at this year’s swap will be “Barn Finds”. As at the time of this report’s 
preparation, a few sites were left but interest was still being shown. The Federation Stand will this year be in the BEC 
building along with the AHMF to promote the 2020 event in Albury. 

Delegates Meetings for the next 12 months are –  

• 9th of February at Docklands, Hosted by the Morris Car Club 

• 18th May in Kerang, hosted by the Kerang and District Vintage Motor Club 

• 3rd August in Mildura, hosted by the Mildura Vintage Vehicle Club, also the AGM 

• 19th October at the Masonic Lodge in Werribee held by the Hobsons Bay Men’s Shed Motoring Group. 

• John Welch, Ashley Wright and Ian Chislett. 
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Clubrooms Progress 
Stage 1 of the car park is almost complete for now. Grass will be re-sown over the top next Autumn. A big thanks to 

Steve Payne and Bill Melican for their generous efforts. The plaster in the kitchen and toilets is ready for painting and 

Harry and his team have been assembling cupboards for the kitchen. Keith and Ian Wilson have kept ahead of the 

plumbing and electrical work.  An amplified sound system has been installed and tested. Hi quality floor coverings 

will be installed. Bitumen repairs to the entrance off Ziegler Parade and to the roadway around the Clubrooms will 

be tackled by Club member and expert asphalter Stewart Jones. So there is finally a light at the end of the project 

and the focus will be on satisfying the requirements of the Council Planning Permit & Building Permit to gain a 

Certificate of Occupancy, hopefully within a few weeks! 

Around the Traps 
Following our visit to Food Share in Warrnambool 4 months ago, members have been generous in donating cash and 
food, at our General Meetings.  So far, 8 boxes of food and $180 in cash have been delivered. Our November 
meeting will be the last chance as a Club to donate food or cash to this worthy cause. Food Share will also receive 
25% of proceeds from Harry Drostes kitchen and building materials 2-day sale on Friday 30 Nov & Saturday 1 
December at an industrial shed at 13 Rooneys Rd . Our Club will also receive 25% , which will go towards our 
Clubrooms Project. 

Planning is underway for the Annual Lake Pertobe Display on Sunday, 13th January and this year’s theme is ‘Cars from 
the ’50’s & 60’s.’ Members are requested to participate, particularly with set up and pack up. Cars to be on site by 9 
am for a 10 am public display. Proceeds, after expenses, will be shared between Moyne Health Services and Food 
Share Warrnambool. 

And don’t forget the Clubs Christmas Lunch, to be held at the Allansford public hall, on Sunday, 2 December at 
midday. Those intending to go should contact Natalie with names and numbers, no later than 25 November.  Pay on 
the day. After lunch, the Clubrooms will be open, to enable members to see the recent progress. 

HOW UNLUCKY CAN YOU BE? 

May 6 1910 

A man named Charles Cox was proceeded against for “propelling” a bicycle after dark without having a light 
attached. It was stated in evidence that Cox was overtaken by darkness and was walking by the side of the machine 
when the inspector met him. The magistrate dismissed the case, stating that it was ridiculous to prosecute a man for 
wheeling a bike along a street, while it was no offence to carry a ladder or wheel a perambulator. The Council 
appealed to the Full Court, which reversed the decision, stating the magistrate was in error in law. 
Yesterday Cox was again before the court, and ordered to pay a nominal fine or go to gaol for five minutes. 

CHARLIE CHAPLIN IN WARRNAMBOOL 

Warrnambool Standard  August 10 1928 

“Charlie Chapman” will arrive from Melbourne to-day in the new Chevrolet National sports roadster which was 
recently presented to him in Melbourne by General Motors. Together with his company Charlie will make his official 
call at the Town Hall at 1.30, and afterwards go to Parker’s garage, where the Chevrolet car will be housed during the 
stay in Warrnambool. “Charlie” has a number of social engagements to fulfil during the Warrnambool season This 
afternoon he will visit Allansford, and afterwards call at the Warrnambool State School, arriving there at 4 o’clock 
p.m. In the evening he will be at Parker’s garage, and several of the business houses. On Saturday afternoon the 
football oval will be visited, and at both sessions at Civic Pictures on Saturday “Chaplin” and his clown and dogs will 
appear on the stage. He will be a familiar figure during the next few days, and is bound to become very popular. 

Is there anyone in the district who remembers this event?  
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LAKE PERTOBE Gate Rosters - 2019 
TIME CITY MIDDLE LADY BAY 

9 am Russell Boydle Brian Carey Jos Beks 

10 am Fran Beks Neville Coverdale Graeme McLeod 

11 am Fran Beks Miriam Welton Darcy Irving 

12 pm Ashley Wright Bryan McGarvie Neil Welton 

1 pm Leon Miller Ian Chislett Ian & Alex Rees 

2 pm Adrian Calderwood Adam Edge Terry Mansbridge 

3 pm Stewart Jones Charles Dillon Frank Quirk 

Emergencies:  Neil Welton, Miriam Welton, Walter Melis, Doreen Melis. 

Vehicle Gate Roster: Rob Donohue, Troy Tampion, Marshall Brian, Peter Molan (Warrnambool) 

 
*If you need to change your time slot please arrange a swap with someone else or call Miriam on 0438 073 882 
 

LAKE PERTOBE BBQ Roster - 2019 
8:00 am –  

9.30 am 
Set Up: Ian Rees, Bruce and Marj Warton, Natalie and Andrew Serra, Bev Conn, Neil and 
Miriam, Ted Drake. 

9.30 am – 
11.00 am 

Matt Lane, Damian Lane, Denise Droste, Joan or Ray Farley, Bronwyn Horton, Ian Coulson, 
Wally and Doreen Melis 

11.00 am – 
12.30 pm 

 Warren Sharpe, Louise or David Serra, Bill and Judy Poynton, Shaun Mahony, Ed Mahony, 
Annette Cuolohan, Mark Jones 

12.30 pm – 
2.00 pm 

 Mark and Sandra Stephens, Graham Densley, Ian McCullagh, Ben Dinwoodie , Carole 
O’Meara, David Little, Doug and Bev Byron 

2.00 pm – 
4.00 pm 

Pack Up: Murray Murfett, Richard Alexender, Trevor Warnecke, Ken Perret, Liza Fahey, John 
Welch, Anthony Cook  

Emergencies Karen Chislett, John Welch, Karen Carter 

 
*If you are unable to do your time slot please try swap with somebody else or give Natalie a call on 0412 184 115. 

*If you would like to volunteer on the day but have not been listed feel free to give Natalie a call on 0412 184 115 

and she can add you to a time slot. 

 

Classsifieds 
To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $35 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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